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November 12, 2024

Dear Dr. Tyler Reed, School Board Members, and Community Members,

On behalf of the entire NKN Football team, coaching staff, and community, I want to express our deepest 
appreciation to David Goodell and Doug Buys for their outstanding commitment and dedication as 
volunteer coaches. Their efforts have made a tremendous impact on our team, and it’s an honor to 
recognize both of you as our Volunteers of the Month.

From helping with equipment to designing and organizing daily practice drills, you’ve brought structure 
and energy to each session, ensuring our athletes are well-prepared both physically and mentally for every 
game. Your ability to make strategic in-game adjustments, whether it’s changing positions or 
implementing new plays, has truly shaped the team’s success this season. It’s clear that you not only care 
about winning, but also about the personal growth and well-being of each player.

What makes your contribution even more remarkable is the way you’ve gone above and beyond—
choosing not to coach during home games so that we always have someone to handle the chains, even 
volunteering to assist with the high school games as well. Your selflessness and teamwork truly embody 
the spirit of our program.

We’re grateful for everything you do and for the countless hours you invested to make this season a 
success. Your passion and leadership have not gone unnoticed, and we are fortunate to have you both as a 
part of our team.

Thank you once again for your tireless efforts and the positive impact you’ve made.

Sincerely,

Lori Dilbeck, Principal

Neah-Kah-Nie Middle School


